

       TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD
Draft Minutes
April 27, 2022
6:00 P.M.

In-person: Town Office Building, 84 Main Street or Join Zoom Meeting:
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83840336744?pwd=R2YxRGVhUUNibytXc3FpVmQ2SllUZz09
1). Call Meeting to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Andy Fisher, Randall Dearborn, Pat Farley, Ian Haskell, Nick Grant, Lianne Prentice-Selectmen’s Representative, Annie Provenzano-Alternate
2). Approval of Minutes:

· 3/23/2022 Meeting – Add subdivision approval after DES on page 2. Pat made a motion to approve as amended, Andy seconded. APPROVED
3). Officer and Committee Reports:

· Secretary’s Report – Andy  - nomination/acceptance of Ann Provenzano as an alternate, 4 public hearings, two of which are continued.
· Treasurer’s Report – two applications were received, fees were paid. 
· Rep to Economic Development Commission – Pat – discussing need for a broadband forum, possibly in June, will be on Zoom. 
· Lakes Regional Planning Commission – a meeting was held with Consolidated Communications regarding broadband. They are trying to do fiber optic lines here. She attended the LRPC Commissioners Meeting. Please fill out the survey that was sent out about the housing situation. 
· Rep to Conservation Commission – there was a lot of talk about the Saving Special Places Conference. Betty Steele Loop relocation has begun. Windows from the fire tower are looking for a new home. They are going to be working on the panoramas in the fire tower. 
· Selectmen’s Representative – Lianne Prentice – The Selectboard voted to support the cease and desist that the Planning Board asked for, going into effect on June 1. Sheldon has requested that HEB do an inspection on or around June 1. 
· GPO Committee – met a while ago. We are making good progress on forming the ordinance. Karen McCall has joined the committee and is interested in doing the outreach/education portion of the committee work. 
· Subdivision Regulations Review (SRR) Committee – Andy – the first meeting was two weeks ago. It was a good meeting, basically started at the top and working through the items that have proposed changes.
· CIP – Ian – brief meeting was held last night. Willie was unable to attend so the Transfer Station was not discussed. Department assignments were made. 
· Education – Thursday May 5 from 9-12:30 – Hard Road to Travel hybrid workshop, reimbursable. Register at NHMA. Tuesday May 17 is the 2022 Local Officials Virtual Workshop. Wednesday June 29 from 11:30 to 1 is “The Workings of a Planning Board”. 
4). Nomination of Anne Provenzano as Planning Board Alternate – Sheldon made a motion to nominate Anne Provenzano as an Alternate to the Planning Board, Randall seconded. APPROVED
5). Public Hearings
Continuation of the T & B Investments LLC Subdivision –

Map 217/Lot 21, 425 White Mt. Highway
Wes Smith-Horizons Engineering. They are in the process of putting the well in. Funding for the well company has not been awarded yet. They are requesting another continuance, to the June meeting  (June 22,). Sheldon noted that we need information from Josh McAllister. Andy made a motion to continue this hearing to the June 22 meeting, no earlier than 6:15 pm Randall seconded. APPROVED
Continuation of Paul L. King Subdivision -

Map 405/Lot 16- 113A & Locke Falls Road
Paul gave a quick review of the proposal. RSA 674:41 requires Selectboard approval. This was approved by the Selectboard. Paul is seeking conditional approval, conditional on State DES approval, one corner bound set, and a mylar.

The hearing weas closed at 6:30 pm.

Waivers requested:

One waiver for road construction – there is no N/A box. This is not applicable. 
The other is the waiver regarding the road frontage, because our regulations do not allow a Class VI road to count as frontage. The driveway access was approved by the Selectboard. 

VI.G.2.a – Andy made a motion to approve, Ian seconded. APPROVED

III.K – frontage – Andy made a motion to approve, Pat seconded. Randall supports the waiver. He would like to see forms that would allow the development on a Class VI road. It will be added as a condition of approval. The form needs to be signed and recorded. Melanie has a blueprint of the form, which holds the Town harmless. APPROVED

Andy made a motion to approve the subdivision conditional upon the DES Subdivision approval, one monument being set, receipt of mylar within 90 days, and the form being recorded properly. Lianne seconded. APPROVED

Eversource Scenic Road Application
Bryan Salas from Eversource – They have identified over 500 trees. They are ribboned and permissioned.  Personal contact is made with property owners for removal of trees. All roads in the Town are planned for maintenance.Pat mentioned a discussion that was held at the MWVEDC meeting regarding Federal groups and that they can only cut between May and June. Randall made a motion to accept the Eversource Scenic Road application for work to be done in 2022 for tree trimming and removals as submitted. Sheldon asked if the cutting will be completed in 2022, and is told that this is the intention. This application is for work that will be performed in 2022. Lianne seconded the motion. APPROVED
Raed Hertl Family Trust Subdivision –

Map 205/Lot 26 Bryant Heights Road
Wes Smith – Horizons Engineering is presenting the hearing.  Sheldon read the rules of procedure for public hearings. Andy made a motion to accept the application as complete, Sheldon seconded. APPROVED

This application is for a subdivision on Bryant Heights Road.  They are proposing 4 lots. All proposed lots meet density calculations. State subdivision approval has been received, with two minor corrections. The changes have been made on revised plans. Proposed accesses are on the pavement. Randall asked about the pavement and the right of way shown on the plan. Sheldon mentioned that one of the lots has less than 200’ of frontage. There is a question as to whether a waiver is needed, even though the lot has sufficient road frontage on the other side of the lot. The revised plan shows the additional footage needed to meet the requirement. 

Proposed driveways are not shown on the plan. This also needs a Public Safety Review from the Fire Chief. Sheldon will request this information from the Fire Department. 

Donna Veilleux – owns an abutting lot. She is asking about refusals of building permits in years past that were denied because the road had not been accepted. She believes there is a road that has not been approved by the Town. Sheldon feel that we would like documentation about the paved portion of the road having been approved. Donna would like to know if the Planning Board will accept the subdivision if the Town has not accepted the road? She would like the minutes from whatever meeting discussed this topic to be looked at for clarification. Sheldon recommends submitting the revised plan for consideration at next month’s meeting, along with documentation noting the status of the right of way, in particular where the access is coming from (paved portion). Wes had some notes in the file regarding the approval that is found in their notes. 

Jeff Hertl asked for a submittal date for additional information to be considered at the May meeting. Driveways will be shown on the revised plan. 

Wes asked for a continuation of this application to the May meeting, May 25, no earlier than 6:15 pm. Randall made a motion to continue the hearing, Nick seconded. APPROVED
6). Old/New Business – Pat – there is a roundtable, there are several towns that are working on regulating short term rentals. Others are talking about ordinances for solar. 

7). 
Action Items
8).
Adjournment – Andy made a motion to adjourn at 7:36  pm, Pat seconded. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted, 
Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk


